The Annual General Meeting of the B.U.S.C.R. 1960

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting on Tuesday 10" May 1960 in the men’s lounge.

The minutes of the last A.G.M. were read, approved and then signed by the Chairman Roderick Pipe.
There were no matters arising.

Chairmans and Ringing Master’s Report

Rod. Pipe said that the ringing of the Society had improved during the year but it must try to improve
its striking. On the whole striking was reasonable but occasionally marred by individual members.
During the year there had been a most successful tour in Somerset, Easter 1959, and practices had
been held at regular intervals during the session. Several quarter peals had been rung together with
1 peal. No quarter peal or peal attempts had been lost. He concluded by thanking the members for
their co-operation during his time of office.

Alan Collings thank Roderick Pipe on behalf of the Society.

Secretary’s Report

Alan Collings said that the year had been successful considering that the Society had to be
completely reorganised and a new constitution drawn up at the beginning of the Autumn term. He
urged that members should keep their eyes on the Notice board as this facilitated his job of
arranging meetup and practices.

Treasurer’s Report

The treasurer said that the Society’s funds were at the “healthy” level of £1 =6 = 9. A profit of
[1109d] during the year. Also books on ringing had been purchased to enable members to enhance
their knowledge of ringing.

The Secretary and Treasurer was thanked by Rod. Pipe for his effects in the past year.

Election of Officers for the year 1960/61.
President

The Rev. K. Wilkes was proposed by Charles Catt and seconded by Graham Brown. This was carried
unanimously.

Chairman and Ringing Master

Roderick Pipe was proposed by Alan Collings and seconded by David Atkinson. This was carried
unanimously.

Secretary and Treasurer

Alan Collings was proposed by Eric Cave and seconded by Graham Brown. This was carried
unanimously.

Any other business




1) Alan Collings said that it was hoped to hold a tour in the Warwick-Leamington area after the
exams. The members said they would support it.

2) Paul Webb said that nothing had ever been done to welcome freshers to the Society. After

discussion it was decided to place an advertisement in the Ringing World at the relevant
time.

There being no other business the meeting was closed at 6.00 p.m.

Signed
R. W. Pipe.

Typed up by James Mundy, July 2023.



